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IEEE P802.15 PAC (Peer Aware Communications) 
Call for Presentations
 
BACKGROUND FOR THIS CALL FOR PRESENTATIONS:

During the meeting at Okinawa, participants for IEEE 802.15.PSC-study group agreed to form entirely a new study group temporarily name as Peer Aware Communications (PAC) and discussed the main theme and scope of the project to be accomplished by PAC. We have the group’s consensus for the need of the project as follows.  
· In order to support burgeoning social networking and peer-to-peer applications for mobile devices, the awareness of their proximities for desired services is an important feature for future wireless communications. Current communication infrastructure can support those applications but incurs unbearable signaling overhead and communication latency when to support hundreds of devices in the proximity;
· The fully distributed network without infrastructure is not only useful for crowded places such as mall, stadium, campus, amusement park etc. but also isolated places not supported by infrastructure. It is also useful for emergency situations such as flooding, earthquake, fire, and etc;
· Potential applications include social networking, advertising, gaming, streaming, urgent notification, device control, p2p services, internet of things, and etc;
· Also, infrastructure-less awareness can relieve the overhead associated with providing user privacy because there are no tracking and no single point of data base otherwise required in the case of the infrastructure based communications. 
For this need, the following technical features are being considered:
· Key features: Infrastructureless architecture, Fully Distributed coordination, Peer-to-peer Communications 
· Autonomous Association
· Discovery signaling rate   -typically 100kbps
· The number of devices in the discovery  >100
· Data Transmission rate    -typically 10 Mbps
· Group communications: n to m
· Localization   -typically 10m
· Globally available unlicensed/lightly-licensed bands
CALL FOR PRESENTATIONS:

The IEEE P802.15 PAC group invites presentations on use cases and applications, visions of markets, and business models which require or may take advantage of a Peer Aware Communications standard. In your presentation, consider to indicate a preferable frequency band for your applications.  Parties are requested to submit presentations before the November 2011 Plenary Meeting in Atlanta, GA, U.S.A. 
RELEASE DATE: September 27, Tuesday, 2011
CLOSE DATE: October 24, Monday, 23:59 EST, 2011
Please submit your presentation to Myung Lee (lee@ccny.cuny.edu) and Seunghoon Park (shannon.park@samsung.com) after uploading it to IEEE 802.15 document server under the IEEE 802.15 WNG, not under PSC study group: your document name should read “15-11-0xyz-00-0wng-filename”.
This Call for Presentations will help guide PAC group in its efforts to draft PAR and 5C.   You are strongly encouraged to refer the following document. 
· 15-11-0670-00-0psc-PeerAwareCommunications-PAC
PRESENTATIONS:

You are expected to present your contribution in the PAC sessions during the November 2011 Plenary meeting. 
Submission
Page 
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